# SUPPLEMENTAL REPORTS & COMMUNICATIONS II Office of the City Clerk

City Council of the City of Napa Regular Meeting February 16, 2021

### FOR THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NAPA:

# **EVENING SESSION:**

### **13. PUBLIC COMMENT:**

1) Email from Carolyn Stahlecker received on February 16, 2021.

# **14. ADMINISTRATIVE REPORTS:**

# 14.A. General Plan Update.

• Email from Sandy Elles received on February 16, 2021.

\*EMAIL OR HANDWRITTEN COMMENTS WILL BE READ INTO THE RECORD BY CITY STAFF DURING THE MEETING.

From: Carolyn Stahlecker

To: <u>Clerk</u>
Subject: Gray Haven

**Date:** Tuesday, February 16, 2021 7:13:54 PM

[You don't often get email from Learn why this is important at <a href="http://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderIdentification">http://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderIdentification</a>.]

[EXTERNAL]

Dear City of Napa,

Please consider stopping Gray Haven from having addict convicts from living in our neighborhood. The home is 1 block from Shearer Elementary and surrounded by apartments and single family homes. This facility should not be right next to so many children. It is also 1 block from Fuller Park. The Gray Haven is NOT right for our neighborhood. Please help.

Thank you.

Carolyn Stahlecker

(3 blocks from Gray Haven/ Yount mansion

Sent from my iPhone

From: sandy elles
To: Clerk

Subject: Comment on General Plan Update & RHND - item 14A

**Date:** Tuesday, February 16, 2021 7:08:55 PM

You don't often get email from <u>earn why this is important</u> <u>Feedback</u>
[EXTERNAL]

City Council,

Thank you for the update on the General Plan update process, info regarding the new RHNA for the city and beginning process to update the Housing Element.

As a Napa City resident and Board Member of the Jack L Davies Napa Valley Agricultural Land Preservation Fund, I encourage the city to continue to work with the county of Napa and other cities within Napa County to establish strategies to meet the housing needs of our community with the guiding principle of city-centered growth and preservation of our irreplaceable agricultural resources.

Last month we hosted a lively virtual community meeting about affordable housing and farmland preservation, with a presentation by Professor Tom Daniels, University of Pennsylvania land use expert. Here is a link to Professor Daniels' report.: <a href="https://www.jldagfund.org/wp-content/uploads/2020/02/Daniels-Final-Report-for-Davies-Fund">https://www.jldagfund.org/wp-content/uploads/2020/02/Daniels-Final-Report-for-Davies-Fund</a> 01102020-2.pdf

We stand ready to engage in further discussions and willing to partner with the cities, county and community to meet the two important goals of building affordable housing and protecting our agricultural lands and watersheds. Thank you for your civic leadership and dedication to sustainability and social equity.

Very best,

Sandy Elles